



TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES JANUARY 9, 2020
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on January 9, 2020.
Members Present: Noah Grunberg, Eric Lucentini, John Taylor, Michael Parry, Chris Macek, Joe Palmeri 
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: None
Guests: Wesley Rosner, Rosalind Torrey
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Eric, to approve the December 12 meeting minutes.


Voting in favor: Eric, John, Noah, Michael

Opposed: None


Abstaining: Chris, Joe
A motion was made by Chris, seconded by Michael, to approve the December 12 hearing minutes for Craig Manning.


Voting in favor: Eric, John, Noah, Michael

Opposed: None


Abstaining: Joe, Chris
Joe reported on a Selectboard meeting he had attended in December, where John Wheeler discussed some of the proposed changes to the bylaws. Most discussion by the Selectboard centered on the proposed bylaw that would require that any development of 10 or more units would be required to have a percentage of those units qualify as affordable housing. A proposed density bylaw for non-conforming lots could change the way permits are given and make it easier for those landowners to make renovations. A proposed Village Streetscape Overlay District might include Bridge Street and Deerfield Avenue. 
The meeting was recessed at 7:30 p.m. for the purpose of a continued Public Hearing for Wes Rosner.

The meeting resumed at 8:05 p.m.
The Board found that while topography was a factor in the decision to place the shed in the setback, and while the placement of the shed was not a detriment to the neighborhood, there was no hardship involved in moving the shed to a different location on the property. 
An annoymous person had contacted the Building Inspector concerning the location of the shed, but other than that, there had been no negative reactions from the abutters. There had been no response to the application from the other boards.
A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Eric, that the Board grant a Variance as required in accordance with the Shelburne Zoning Bylaws Section 5.2 to allow a garden/tool shed, in the back lot setback, on property located at 18 Severance Street (Map 40, Lot 66).

       Voting in Support of motion: None

       Opposed: Joe, Eric, Chris, Noah
       Abstentions: None

The Variance was therefore denied.
Discussion on proposed bylaw changes resumed. The sense was that the Planninng Board might give up the affordable housing change in order to concentrate on several other issues. Some changes were just “housekeeping.” John presented a document with his proposed bylaw changes and clarifications. The document and ensuing discussion touched on density requirements, driveway setbacks, large scle solar installations, and adding a new structure as an accessory use. The Board agreed with the proposals set forth in the document.
A motion was made by Chris, seconded by Eric, to send John Taylor’s document to the Planning Board for discussion.


Voting in favor: Eric, Noah, Michael, Joe, Chris


Opposed: None


Abstaining: John

The Board had been invited to the January 22 meeting of the Planning Board for a discussion of bylaw changes.

At 9:55 p.m. Michael moved that the meeting be adjourned. Chris seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
Document List
December 12 meeting minutes
December 12 Manning hearing minutes
John Taylor’s Zoning Ideas/Questions document

Draft of Planning Board’s 2020 bylaw revisions


